
  
 
 
 

TENTATIVE AGENDA & MEETING NOTICE 
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

TUESDAY, MAY 24, 2022 
5:30 P.M. 

WATAUGA COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 
COMMISSIONERS’ BOARD ROOM 

 
 

TIME # TOPIC PRESENTER PAGE 
     

5:30 1 CALL REGULAR MEETING TO ORDER   
 2 APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

May 3, 2022, Regular Meeting 
May 3, 2022, Closed Session 
May 12, 2022, Special Meeting  
May 13, 2022, Special Meeting 

 1 

 3 APPROVAL OF THE MAY 24, 2022, AGENDA  11 
5:35 4 NAMING APPLICATION REQUEST IN MEMORY OF LAWRENCE 

“LAN” O’LOUGHLIN 
MR. ERIC O’LOUGHLIN 
MS. JEAN HORD ROBERTS 
MS. ASHELY GINN 

13 

5:40 5 PUBLIC HEARING TO ALLOW CITIZEN COMMENT ON THE FY 
2023 PROPOSED BUDGET 

MR. DERON GEOUQUE 65 

5:45 6 PROPOSED PROCLAMATION FOR RESILIENT AND THRIVING 
COMMUNITIES WEEK; JUNE 6-12, 2022 

MS. ROBYN SEAMON 71 

5:50 7 REQUEST TO APPLY FOR NC SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION GRANT 
FOR INVESTIGATION EQUIPMENT TO AID IN THE INVESTIGATION 
OF INTERNET CRIMES AGAINST CHILDREN 

MAJOR KELLY REDMON 75 

5:55 8 CHANGE ORDERS FOR DESIGN BUILD SERVICES MR. ROBERT MARSH 87 
6:00 9 PARKS AND RECREATION OUT-OF-STATE TRAVEL REQUEST MR. STEPHEN POULOS 105 

6:05 10 TAX MATTERS 
A. Monthly Collections Report 
B. Refunds and Releases 
C. Request to File Untimely Appeals 

MR. LARRY WARREN 
 

 
117 
119 
125 

6:10 11 FINANCE MATTERS 
A. Juvenile Crime Prevention Council (JCPC) Budget 

Amendment 
B. Juvenile Crime Prevention Council (JCPC) FY 2023 

Certification, Membership, and County Plan 

MS. MISTY WATSON  
131 

 
135 

6:15 12 MISCELLANEOUS ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
A. Proposed Property & Liability Insurance and Workers 

Compensation Renewals Requests 
B. Proposed Human Services Parking Lot Agreement 

with Appalachian State University 
C. Announcements  

MR. DERON GEOUQUE  
189 

 
201 

 
209 



Page 2 
Tuesday, May 24, 2022 

Tentative Agenda & Meeting Notice 
Board of County Commissioners 

 
 

TIME # TOPIC PRESENTER PAGE 
     

6:20 13 PUBLIC COMMENT  210 
7:20 14 BREAK  210 
7:25 15 CLOSED SESSION 

Attorney/Client Matters – G. S. 143-318.11(a)(3) 
Land Acquisition – G. S. 143-318.11(a)(5)(i) 

 210 

8:00 16 ADJOURN   

 



AGENDA ITEM 2: 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
May 3, 2022, Regular Meeting  
May 3, 2022, Closed Session 
May 12, 2022, Special Meeting (Budget Work Session) 
May 13, 2022, Special Meeting (Budget Work Session) 
 
 
 

  



MINUTES 
 

WATAUGA COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
TUESDAY, MAY 3, 2022 

 

The Watauga County Board of Commissioners held a regular meeting, as scheduled, on Tuesday, 
May 3, 2022, at 5:30 P.M. in the Community Room located in the Watauga County Recreation 
Center, Boone, North Carolina. 
  
Vice-Chairman Kennedy called the meeting to order at 5:35 P.M.  The following were present: 
 

PRESENT:  Billy Kennedy, Vice-Chairman 
   Carrington Pertalion, Commissioner 
   Larry Turnbow, Commissioner 
   Charlie Wallin, Commissioner 
   Anthony di Santi, County Attorney 

Deron Geouque, County Manager 
Anita J. Fogle, Clerk to the Board 

 

[Clerk’s Note:  Chairman Welch was unable to attend due to a prior commitment.] 
 

Commissioner Wallin opened with a prayer and Commissioner Turnbow led the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Vice-Chairman Kennedy called for additions and/or corrections to the April 19, 2022, special 
meeting, regular meeting and closed session minutes. 
  
Commissioner Turnbow, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to approve the 
April 19, 2022, special meeting minutes as presented. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

 
Commissioner Turnbow, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to approve the 
April 19, 2022, regular meeting minutes as presented. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

 
Commissioner Turnbow, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to approve the 
April 19, 2022, closed session minutes as presented. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 
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APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Vice-Chairman Kennedy called for additions and/or corrections to the May 3, 2022, agenda. 
 
Commissioner Pertalion, seconded by Commissioner Wallin, moved to approve the May 3, 2022, 
agenda as presented. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

SHERIFF’S OFFICE REQUESTED AWARD TO RETIRING OFFICER 
County Manager Geouque, on behalf of Captain Preston Russell, stated that G.S. 20-187.2 allows 
governing bodies of a law enforcement agency to award a retiring member the service side arm at 
a price determined by the governing body.  Law enforcement personnel may retire at age 55 with 
25 years of credible service with full retirement benefits.  Deputy Patrick Todd Phillips is retiring 
June 1, 2022, and the Sheriff’s Office requested that his respective side arm and badge be awarded 
to him upon retirement and that the Board set the price of the side arm at $1. 
  
Commissioner Pertalion, seconded by Commissioner Turnbow, moved to award Deputy Patrick 
Todd Phillips’ side arm, at the cost of $1, and badge to him upon his June 1, 2022, retirement from 
the Sheriff’s Office. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

FY 2023 APPALCART CONTRACTS 
County Manager Geouque, on behalf of Mr. Craig Hughes, AppalCART Director, presented the 
proposed contracts for transportation services for the Project on Aging and Social Services 
Departments for FY 2023.  The proposed rates for the Project on Aging, Department of Social 
Services, and other county functions were $2.28 per direct mile.  The contract for the POA Meal 
delivery was $1.45 per direct mile as the direct miles and service miles were about the same.  Due 
to that the rate was proposed at $1.45 versus the $2.28 rate in the other contracts. 
 
Commissioner Pertalion, seconded by Commissioner Wallin, moved to approve the contracts as 
presented by the County Manager. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 



PLANNING AND INSPECTIONS MATTERS 
A. Performance Guarantee for Wynfield Ridge Townhome Project 

 

Mr. Joe Furman, Planning and Inspections Director, stated that pursuant to Chapter 18 
(Subdivisions & Multi Unit Structures), Article VIII, Section 3 of the Watauga County Planning 
& Development Ordinance, the developers of Wynfield Ridge Townhomes has presented a 
performance guarantee in the amount of $25,902, which was the amount of the estimated cost to 
complete the required road paving plus 20%. 
 
Commissioner Wallin, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to accept the performance 
guarantee in the amount $25,902 for the Wynfield Ridge Townhomes. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

 
B. Middle Fork Greenway Grant Application 

 

Mr. Furman presented two grant opportunities for the Middle Fork Greenway - Boone Gorge Park 
project.  The two grants were $500,000 from NC Division of Water Resources (DWR) and a 
$100,000 from Recreational Trails Program (RTP).  The DWR grant required a 50% local match 
with an application deadline of June 30, 2022.  The RTP grant required a 25% local match with an 
application deadline of July 22, 2022.  The local match would be provided by the Blue Ridge 
Conservancy, Watauga Tourism Development Authority (TDA), and donations. 
 
Commissioner Turnbow, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to approve the submission 
of the applications to the NC Division of Water Resources, in the amount of $500,000, and the 
Recreational Trails Program, in the amount of $100,000 as presented by Mr. Furman. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

 
C. Proposed Revision and Reorganization of the Watauga County Community Housing 

Trust 
 

Mr. Joe Furman stated that in 2009, the County Attorney's office was authorized to establish a 
non-profit 501c3 organization in an attempt to address the shortage of affordable housing at that 
time with the result being the creation of the Watauga Community Housing Trust (WCHT).  The 
initial Board of Directors was Mr. Scott Eggers, Ms. Chelsea Garrett, and Mr. Furman.  The 
remainder of the Board members were appointed by the Board of Commissioners or elected.  
Unfortunately, the WCHT was not able to accomplish what had been hoped.  The WCHT has not 
been active since October, 2018, though the annual IRS filing has continued, so it was in good 
standing. 
 
The Housing Forums, recently held in the County, energized the community toward finding 
solutions to the issues at hand.  Mr. Furman stated that one group, called “The Affordables,” had 



planned to create a Housing Trust.  Mr. Furman recommended the Commissioners to concur to 
endorse “The Affordables” taking the responsibility to revive and reorganize the WCHT and its 
Board of Directors.  Mr. Furman also requested the Board consider what type of involvement with 
the Housing Trust was desired for the County moving forward, such as possibly one seat on the 
WCHT Board, possibly as a liaison, as it was anticipated that participation by the County in 
proposed solutions would be needed and sought; those requests could be brought to the 
Commissioners for consideration at the appropriate time. 
 
The Bylaws of the Trust stated that the Board of Commissioners currently appoint the Board of 
Directors.  Mr. Ben Loomis, with “The Affordables,” agreed with the proposal to present a new 
slate of Directors to the Board of Commissioners for approval and then the new Board of Directors 
would rewrite their bylaws as needed.  The modifications to the bylaws would allow for a broader 
representation and free the entity from any limitations associated with County control.  
Additionally, the Affordables would like for the Trust to be designated by the US Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) as a Community Housing Development Organization 
(CHDO).  This would allow the entity to apply for funding which is not available under the existing 
structure. 
 
Commissioner Pertalion, seconded by Commissioner Wallin, moved to endorse the proposal as 
presented by Mr. Furman and Mr. Loomis. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

REGISTER OF DEEDS HISTORIC RECORDS GRANT PROGRAM APPLICATION 
REQUEST 
Ms. Amy Shook, Register of Deeds, requested approval to apply for a grant administered by the 
Office of State Budget and Management (OSBM).  The grant was in the amount of $2,000 with a 
$2,000 match requirement.  The match is present in the Register of Deeds designated Automation, 
Enhancement and Preservation Fund (AEPF).  Ms. Shook stated that, if not all counties applied 
for grant funding, a second round of applications would be considered.  Ms. Shook also requested 
approval to apply a second time if the opportunity was presented. 
 
Commissioner Turnbow, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to authorize the submission 
of up to two applications for a grant which would be administered by the Office of State Budget 
and Management (OSBM), in the amount of $2,000 with the $2,000 match which to come from 
the Register of Deeds designated Automation, Enhancement and Preservation Fund (AEPF). 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 



EMERGENCY SERVICES MATTERS 
A. Proposed Letters of Intent for Pre-Positioned Debris Management Contracts 

 

Mr. Will Holt, Emergency Services Director, requested approval to execute Letters of Intent with 
Southern Disaster Recovery for hauling and DebrisTech for monitoring.  The vendors have been 
vetted by NC Emergency Management and there is no cost or obligation to utilize the contracts. 
 
Commissioner Pertalion, seconded by Commissioner Wallin, moved to approve the execution of 
Letters of Intent with Southern Disaster Recover for hauling debris and DebrisTech for monitoring 
debris. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

 
B. Proposed Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan 

 

Mr. Holt requested approval of a Resolution adopting the High Country Regional Hazard 
Mitigation Plan.  Mr. Holt shared the regional plan with the Board. 
 
Commissioner Wallin, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to adopt the resolution 
adopting the High Country Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan as presented by Mr. Holt. 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

MISCELLANEOUS ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
A. Presentation of the FY 2023 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP)  

 

County Manager Geouque presented the FY 2022-2023 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) for 
review prior to discussion during the upcoming budget work sessions. 
 

B. Presentation of the Manager’s FY 2023 Recommended Budget  
 

County Manager Geouque presented his Recommended FY 2023 Budget and reviewed the 
highlights.  Upcoming budget work sessions were announced as scheduled on Thursday, May 12, 
2022, beginning at 12:00 P.M. and Friday, May 13, 2022 at 9:00 A.M.  The Recommended Budget 
would be available for public inspection on the County’s website and at the County Manager’s 
Office.  A public hearing was scheduled for May 24, 2022, at 5:30 P.M. to allow citizen comment 
on the proposed budget. 
 

C. Announcements 
 

County Manager Geouque announced the following: 
 



• After a two year hiatus, the Parks and Recreation Department will host the 2022 Special 
Olympics Spring Games on Wednesday, May 4th. The games will be held at the Watauga 
County Parks and Recreation Complex, with some competitions on the fields, and others 
inside the Watauga Community Recreation Center.  You are invited to attend the Opening 
Ceremony which at 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, May 4, 2022, at the Watauga County Parks 
and Recreation Complex. 

 

• Budget Work Sessions are scheduled for Thursday, May 12, 2022, beginning at 12:00 noon 
and Friday, May 13, 2022, beginning at 9:00 A.M. 

 

• The Trustees of Caldwell Community College & Technical Institute invites the Board of 
Commissioners to a meeting on Wednesday, May 18, 2022, at 6:00 P.M. at the Watauga 
Instructional Facility on Hwy 105 Bypass, Boone NC, in the new Student Services 
Building. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

There was no public comment. 

CLOSED SESSION 
At 6:23 P.M., Commissioner Turnbow, seconded by Commissioner Wallin, moved to enter Closed 
Session to discuss Attorney/Client Matters, per G. S. 143-318.11(a)(3); Economic Development, 
per G. S. 143-318.11(a)(4) and Personnel Matters, per G. S. 143-318.11(a)(6). 
 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

 
Commissioner Wallin, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to resume the open meeting 
at 7:37 P.M. 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

ADJOURN 
Commissioner Wallin, seconded by Commissioner Pertalion, moved to adjourn the meeting at 
7:37 P.M. 

VOTE: Aye-4(Kennedy, Pertalion, Turnbow, Wallin) 
 Nay-0 
 Absent-1(Welch) 

 
Billy Kennedy, Vice-Chairman 
 
ATTEST: 
Anita J. Fogle, Clerk to the Board 



MINUTES 
 

WATAUGA COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
 

SPECIAL MEETING, THURSDAY, MAY 12, 2022 
 
 
The Watauga County Board of Commissioners held a budget work session on Thursday, 
May 12, 2022, at 12:00 P.M. in the Commissioners’ Conference Room located in the Watauga 
County Administration Building, Boone, North Carolina. 
 

PRESENT:  John Welch, Chairman 
    Billy Kennedy, Vice-Chairman 
    Carrington Pertalion, Commissioner 
    Larry Turnbow, Commissioner 
    Charlie Wallin, Commissioner 
    Deron Geouque, County Manager 
    Misty Watson, Finance Director 
 
Chairman Welch called the meeting to order at 1:03 P.M. 
 
County Manager Geouque and Finance Director Watson reviewed the proposed Fiscal Year 
2022-2023 budget for Board discussion. 
 
Board of Education Chairman Gary Childers, and members Marshall Ashcraft, and Jason Cornett 
as well as staff members Dr. Scott Elliott, Dr. Stephen Martin, Ly Marze, and Dr. Scott Carter 
joined the meeting at 3:00 P.M. to review Watauga County School System budget needs.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 P.M. 

 
 
John Welch, Chairman 
 
ATTEST: 
Deron T. Geouque 
County Manager 
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MINUTES 
 

WATAUGA COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
 

SPECIAL MEETING, FRIDAY, MAY 13, 2022 
 
 
The Watauga County Board of Commissioners held a budget work session on Friday, 
May 13, 2022, at 9:00 A.M. in the Commissioners’ Conference Room located in the Watauga 
County Administration Building, Boone, North Carolina. 
 

PRESENT:  Billy Kennedy, Vice-Chairman 
    Larry Turnbow, Commissioner 
    Charlie Wallin, Commissioner 
    Deron Geouque, County Manager 
    Misty Watson, Finance Director 
 
[Clerk’s Note:  Chairman Welch and Commissioner Pertalion were absent due to prior 
commitments.] 
 
Vice-Chairman Kennedy called the meeting to order at 9:23 A.M. 
 
 County Manager Geouque and Finance Director Watson continued to review the 
proposed Fiscal Year 2022-2023 budget for Board discussion. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 A.M.  
 
 
Billy Kennedy, Vice-Chairman 
 
ATTEST: 
Deron T. Geouque 
County Manager 

DRAFT 
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AGENDA ITEM 3: 

APPROVAL OF THE MAY 24, 2022, AGENDA 
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AGENDA ITEM 4: 

NAMING APPLICATION REQUEST IN MEMORY OF LAWRENCE “LAN” O’LOUGHLIN 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Mr. Eric O’Loughlin, Ms. Jean Hord Roberts, and Ms. Ashley Ginn will present a request to name 
the lap pool in the aquatic center after Lawrence (“Lan”) O’Loughlin.  Mr. O’Loughlin was the 
Watauga High School Men and Women’s head swim coach from 1979 to 2003. 
 
Should the Board wish to approve the request, a public hearing is required to be scheduled to seek 
comments and input from County citizens.  Once the public hearing has been completed the Board 
may vote on the request.  A unanimous vote of the Board is required for the naming application to 
be approved. 
 
Staff seeks direction from the Board.  
 
 
  











































































1

Anita.Fogle

From: Faye Cooper <JFCoop@skybest.com>
Sent: Friday, March 4, 2022 4:17 PM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Hello from Faye Cooper

Hello to all our fine Watauga County Commissioners and County Manager, 
 
There are several things on my mind that I will put in this email shortly.  I first wanted to thank all of you for your service, 
your dedication to the well being of the people and institutions in your jurisdiction, this includes your prudent use of 
funds made available to you. 
 
1.  I fully support the naming of the Recreation Complex Aquatic Center after Lan O’Laughlin. 
2.  I fully support the request of Appalachian Theatre of the High Country’s for $25,000.00 as a line item in your budget. 
3.  I fully support the application submitted by Western Youth Network for funds to develop their new facility, Center for 
Youth Wellbeing. 
 
Most respectfully, 
Faye	Bolick	Cooper	 
 



1

Anita.Fogle

From: Carol HINSHAW <hinshawch@bellsouth.net>
Sent: Friday, March 11, 2022 10:58 AM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Lan O’Loughlin

 
He was a very dedicated person.  The swimmers were so fortunate to have such a dedicated roll model.   He brought the 
good out of everyone who  came in contact with him.   Many of his swimmers have gone on to college and swam.   My 
daughter, Jenny,  swam for Carolina.  It would be such a wonderful honor to name the Aquatics Center after him.   
Thank you for your consideration.                     Carol Hinshaw.    



1

Anita.Fogle

From: M. Barry Ellis MD <mbarryellis@icloud.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 13, 2022 5:07 PM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Lan O’Loughlin Aquatic Center Naming

I support the naming of the new swim complex for Lan. 
 
Doc Ellis 
 

M Barry Ellis MD  

 

336 927 2657 Cell 
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Anita.Fogle

From: Leslie Wander <leslie.wander@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2022 11:25 PM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Aquatic Center Naming Petition in honor of Lan O'Loughlin

Hi Anita! I was told you could forward on this note to the county commissioners in support of naming the new aquatic 
center after Lan O'Loughlin. I really appreciate your help. 
 
Thanks, 
Leslie 
 
 

Sometimes there is a teacher or coach that truly has the ability to inspire and makes a lifelong impact on those they 
teach.  Watauga County was fortunate enough to have such an individual in Lan O'Loughlin. He spent countless hours on 
the pool deck for more than two decades, bringing out the best in his swimmers, not just athletically but in their overall 
self‐confidence and character. He encouraged, inspired, and forever changed the students and athletes that crossed his 
path. He was concerned not with how fast a swimmer's time was, but rather that they were working hard toward their 
goals and reaching their personal best. He encouraged students of all abilities to swim, knowing the long term benefits 
they could gain from it mentally and physically. 
 
Lan's goal was to have an aquatic facility built in Watauga County that was fitting of the community's needs. He 
raised money, garnered support, and worked tirelessly to make it a reality. Unfortunately it never came to fruition in his 
lifetime, but today, exactly 19 years to the day from his death from cancer at age 49,  Watauga County has that facility. It 
only makes sense to honor one of the county's best loved teachers and coaches by naming the pool in his honor.  His 
legacy has shaped countless lives and should be remembered in the place where he spent so much of his life.  
 
As one of those swimmers coached by Lan, I am forever thankful I was lucky enough to learn from him.  To this day I 
remember his inspiring words and signature whistle when I am going through tough times. We have heard there is 
hesitation in naming lots of different things after various people, but in this case, it is the right decision to honor one of 
our community's best. Lan's legacy should be remembered on the pool deck where he shaped the lives of so many of 
Watauga County's young people.  
 
Thank you so much for your support and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Leslie Wander 



1

Anita.Fogle

From: Nicholas Leger <nick.leger2314@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 5, 2022 1:17 PM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Acquatic Center - Lan O'Loughlin

Dear Anita and Country Comissioners, 
 
This is an email in support of naming the new Aquatic Center in honor of Lan O'Loughlin. Although I never met Lan, I am 
lucky to know his children, Leslie and Eric, who are both uncommonly good people. 
 
Sincerely, 
Nick Leger 



1

Anita.Fogle

From: Allan Golotko <allan.golotko@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, May 7, 2022 5:54 AM
To: Anita.Fogle
Cc: Eric O'Loughlin; Eric O’Loughlin
Subject: Lan O'Loughlin Aquatic Center Naming Application Petition

Dear Ms. Fogle and All County Commissioners, 
 
Hello.  I feel personally compelled to send you this message on behalf of Lan O’Loughlin and the naming of the Aquatic 
Center.  I did not have the privilege of knowing Lan O’Loughlin personally, but I do have the honor to work closely with 
his son Eric, who is a business colleague of mine at Morgan Stanley.  In my opinion, there is no stronger evidence of the 
character Lan possessed than seeing that character in the fine and upstanding son he raised in Eric.  Eric possesses and 
exhibits the best qualities that a parent would strive for in their children.  Eric is gracious, generous with his time, puts 
others before self, places a high value on integrity, and approaches everything he takes on with excitement and with the 
kind of passion that makes people want to be part of Eric’s world.  If Lan was here today, I would thank him for how he 
has instilled such strong and positive values in his son and share with him how proud he must be as a father.  I can only 
imagine the positive impact Lan had on the community and the naming of the Aquatic Center in his memory would be a 
great honor for him, his family, and the community.  Your consideration in naming the facility, the Lan O’Loughlin 
Aquatic Center is greatly appreciated! 
 
Best regards, 
Allan Golotko 
(732) 221‐0378 
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Anita.Fogle

From: David Ward <wardda@appstate.edu>
Sent: Sunday, May 8, 2022 10:10 PM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Fwd: Lan
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
David Ward 
Assistant Track Coach 
Appalachian State University 
Mobile: (828) 265‐7029 
Psalm 118:24 
 

 
 

‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ Forwarded message ‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
From: David Ward <wardda@appstate.edu> 
Date: Sun, Jan 30, 2022 at 8:22 PM 
Subject: Lan 
To: John Welch <welchje@appstate.edu> 
 

John, 
Lan was a great friend and a special individual. He lived life to the fullest and dedicated himself to serving others. He 
loved everybody dearly and unconditionally. Lan was the first person to reach out to us and make us feel 
welcome  when we  moved back to Boone in 1988. I could think of no one who deserves this honor more than Lan. He 
has impacted all of us who knew him, especially the athletes and students that he taught and coached. We all miss him 
greatly, and naming that facility after him will help us keep the wonderful memories of him alive. 
Sincerely, 
david ward 
 
David Ward 
Assistant Track Coach 
Appalachian State University 
Mobile: (828) 265‐7029 
Psalm 118:24 
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Anita.Fogle

From: Ashley Ginn <ashleyginn@hotmail.com>
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 10:04 PM
To: Anita.Fogle; Ashley Ginn
Subject: Fw: Lan O’Loughlin Aquatic Center Naming Application
Attachments: Letter_Lan OLoughlin Aquatic Center_February 2022.pdf

 
Dear Anita ‐  
 
Please see attached a letter of support regarding the Lan O’Loughlin Aquatic Center Naming Application, for 
distribution to the Board of Commissioners. 
 
 
Please thank them for their service to Watauga County, and for their kind consideration of this application. I 
appreciate the opportunity to express my heartfelt and strong support. 
 
Warmly,  
 
Ashley Ginn  



Ashley Rebecca Ginn 
NC/SC Broker 

Allen Tate Real Estate, LLC 

11624 Elizabeth Madison Court 

Charlotte NC 28277 

704-258-5447 

 

 

 

February 14, 2022 

 

 

Mr. John Welch 

Chairman, Watauga County Board of Commissioners 

814 West King Street, Suite 205 

Boone, NC 28607 

 

Dear Commissioner Welch and the Watauga County Board of Commissioners: 

 

As a native of Watauga County, it is my privilege to express heartfelt and strong support for the 

effort to name the new aquatic center after esteemed coach and teacher, Lan O’Loughlin.   

 

Lan was someone who embodied the spirit of the High Country – a talented, yet humble man 

who invested in the lives of young people, including mine. During my high school years, I 

observed the skill and expertise that enabled Lan to lead countless teams to victory, from local to 

state level championships. Although he enjoyed every win, Lan cared far more about 

sportsmanship, work ethic and character. Swimming was merely the channel he used to teach 

lessons which rippled far beyond the water. 

 

He coached with heart, a quality which garnered love and loyalty from his swimmers. During 

races, he would walk the poolside in rhythm with our strokes, spurring us on. We swam to the 

metronome of his familiar whistle, timed precisely for when we came up for air.  

 

Lan set an example of hard work and dedication, and expected the same from every member of 

the team. He was proudest not when we won the race, but simply when we put forth our best. As 

a result, his swimmers accomplished far more than our natural abilities allowed. 

 

One of the most remarkable aspects of Lan’s coaching was that he equally invested in swimmers 

of all levels. Most head coaches give the bulk of their time and attention to athletes with the 

greatest talent. Lan invested in anyone who was willing to work hard. 

 



At the start of each meet, Lan would gather all his swimmers at the edge of the pool, kneel 

beside the water, bow his head, and outstretch his hand. Then, with all our hands on top of his, he 

would lead us in The Lord’s Prayer. The pool deck would grow quiet as the familiar words of 

Matthew Chapter 6, spoken in unison, wafted across the water, ending with “For Thine is the 

Kingdom, the power and the glory forever and ever. Amen.” Lan chose those words to be the last 

his swimmers heard before they stepped up to the blocks – the surest evidence that it wasn’t 

victories in the pool that mattered most to him.  

 

Lan served his community with humility, not for personal gain or accolades, but for the good of 

others. His once-young athletes are now adults, scattered across the country, separated by 

decades of time and miles of distance. Yet, today, we unite together once again in our hope that 

you, as the leaders of the community we once called home, will join us in honoring the life and 

legacy of a man who never thought his name would be on a building – which is the very reason it 

should be.  

 

Most Sincerely,  

 

 

Ashley Rebecca Ginn  
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Anita.Fogle

From: Anne Sukow <sukowa@wataugaschools.org>
Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2022 12:35 PM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Naming the Pool at the Rec Center

To the Commissioners of Watauga County: 
 
Good Morning!  I hope this email finds you doing well.  My name is Anne Younce Sukow, and I am a lifelong Watauga 
County resident.  I attended Mabel Elementary, Watauga High, and Appalachian, before settling into teaching at Bethel 
Elementary where I have taught for the last 21 years.  I had planned to attend the meeting on May 24, but I have our 8th 
grade Promotion ceremony at Bethel Elementary.  I would like to share my feelings now. 
 
I came to know of Mr. Lan O'Loughlin at WHS in 1992. While I did not have him as a coach or a teacher, I was envious of 
my friends who were blessed enough to.  I was only 14 upon entering WHS in 1992, and it was obvious the love, 
dedication and heart Mr. O'Loughlin had for the students, teachers, and staff of WHS, as well as for his community.   He 
put our swim team on the map, as well as our cross country team.  He formed the Mountain Alliance.   
 
Mr. O'Loughlin dedicated many years of his life, and even his last moments to the citizens of Watauga County and I feel 
as though it is only right to name the pool at our Rec Center after Lan O'Loughlin.  Many people worked tirelessly on 
getting that amazing facility, and I have no doubt that Mr. O'Loughlin would have been right alongside them, if he were 
still alive.   
 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
Anne 
‐‐  
Anne M. Sukow. B.S.Ed., M.L.I.S 
National Board Certified Teacher 
5th Grade Teacher 
Bethel Elementary School 

To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.

 
"We shall always place education side by side with instruction; the mind will not be cultivated at the 
expense of the heart." ~Blessed Basil Moreau 
 

Note:  All email correspondence to and from this address is subject to public review under the North Carolina public records law.  As a result, messages may be monitored by and 
disclosed to third parties. 

 
In compliance with federal law, Watauga County Schools administers all education programs, employment activities and admissions 
without discrimination against any person on the basis of gender, race, color, religion, national origin, age or disability. 
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WATAUGA COUNTY FACILITY, PROPERTY, AND SPACE 
NAMING POLICY 

 
I. PURPOSE  

The purpose of this policy is to establish a process for the naming or dedication of public 
buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and facilities owned by the 
County.   

II. AUTHORIZATION 

The Board of County Commissioners shall name, rename, and dedicate all public 
buildings, structures, memorials, areas, and facilities.  County staff may name initial 
construction projects to identify the site and location for delivery of materials, services, 
and inspections.   

III. OBJECTIVES 

The following objectives have been established for naming or dedication of public 
buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and facilities: 
A. Provide appropriate name identification for public buildings, structures, memorials, 

areas, and facilities in the County.   
B. Provide citizen input into the process of naming, renaming and dedication of public 

buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and facilities in the 
County. 

C. Ensure control for the naming, renaming and dedication of public buildings, 
structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and facilities in the County. 

IV. QUALIFYING NAMES  

A. Public buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and facilities shall 
be named in a manner that will provide an easy and recognizable reference and 
individual identity of the area or facility for the citizens of the County.  Potential 
options include: 
1. The geographic location of the facility. 
2. A geologic, historical, botanical, horticultural, or scientific feature inherent to the 

area. 
3. An outstanding feature of the facility. 
4. The adjoining subdivision, school, or street. 
5. Commonly recognized historical event, group or individual. 
6. An individual, donor or group who contributed significantly to the acquisition or 

development of the individual facility.   
7. An individual or group who demonstrated exceptional service(s) or outstanding 

achievement(s) in the interest of the community as a whole. 
8. A resident of the County with sound moral and social character and whose life 

was exemplary and worthy of recognition.   
B. Public buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and facilities may 

be named, renamed or dedicated for an individual only after that individual has 
been deceased for at least one (1) year.  A person currently holding a local elected 
office or serving on a County advisory board may not be considered for the naming, 
renaming, or dedication of public buildings, structures, memorials, areas, and 
facilities.   
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V. PROCESS OF CONSIDERATION 

Naming, renaming, and dedication of public buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, 
markers, areas, and facilities proposals shall originate in the following manner: An 
individual or an organization may file an application recommending the naming or 
dedication of public buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and 
facilities.  The format is shown in the Watauga County Public Facility, Property, and 
Space Naming Application.  County buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, 
areas, and facilities to be named must not currently be named.  
A. Making an Application: 

1. All applications must be submitted on the form entitled "Watauga County Public 
Facility, Property, and Space Naming Application," which may be obtained on the 
County website (www.wataugacounty.org) or in person at the Watauga County 
Manager’s Office located at 814 West King Street, Boone, NC 28607. 

2. The application must be supported by official documentation including but not 
limited to:  

i. Naming for an individual:  
a. Current resume, if living; source-identified, dated copy of 

obituary, if deceased (the resume may cover b-d below). 
b. List of volunteer/service activities, including dates of involvement 

and offices held. 
c. List of professional accomplishments. 
d. List of honors/awards, both volunteer and professional, including 

dates awarded. 
e. Narrative as to why the individual should be honored with the 

naming, renaming or dedication of a County building, structure, 
memorial, or area. 

f. Information regarding any significant donations, gifts, financial 
support or contributions made by the individual to the County. 

ii. Naming for an organization: 
a. A copy of the Charter of the organization, including mission 

statement.  
b. A copy of the Minutes of the meeting or authentic copy of the 

proclamation made that substantiates the organization’s desire to 
seek a naming, renaming or dedication of public building, 
structure, memorial, area, or facility opportunity. 

c. List of service to community, both volunteer and monetary, 
including dates of involvement and results. 

d. Authentic copies of recognitions awarded by a national 
organization of which the local organization is an affiliate. 

e. List of other honors/awards earned by organization. 
f. Narrative as to why the organization should be honored with the 

naming, renaming or dedication of public building, structure, 
memorial, area, or facility. 

g. Information regarding any significant donations, gifts, financial 
support or contributions made by the organization to the County.  

The burden of supporting the application rests with the individual or group 
submitting the application.  
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B. The Watauga County Public Facility, Property, and Space Naming Application shall be 
submitted with all required supporting documentation to the Watauga County 
Manager, 814 West King Street, Boone, NC 28607.  

C. During a 15 business day period following the filing of an application, the County 
Manager will verify the documentation presented with the application. 

D. At the end of the verification period, the County Manager will place the application 
on the agenda of a regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Commissioners for 
its consideration.  

E. The Board of County Commissioners will review and consider the application.  After 
review and consideration of the application, the Board will schedule a public hearing 
to seek comments and input on the application from County citizens.    

F. Once the public hearing has been completed, the Board will vote in favor or against 
the application.  Upon a unanimous vote of the Board, the naming, or dedication of 
the public building, structure, memorial, plaque, marker, area, or facility will be 
initiated. 

G. The renaming of a public building, structure, memorial, area, or facility is strongly 
discouraged.  It is recommended that efforts to change a name be subject to the 
most critical examination so as not to diminish the original justification for the name 
or discount the value of the prior contributions. 

1. Public buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, and facilities 
named after individuals should not be changed unless it is found that the 
individual’s personal character is or was such that the continued use of 
his/her name would not be in the best interest of the community.   

2. In order for a public building, structure, memorial, plaques, markers, area, 
and facility to be considered for renaming, the recommended name must 
qualify according to this Policy.   

H. Public buildings, structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, or facilities donated 
to the County can be named by deed restrictions by the donor.  The naming and 
acceptance is subject to approval by the Board of Commissioners.   

I. In lieu of naming a facility; plaques, markers, and memorials may be considered and 
are subject to the requirements and standards as set forth in this policy.  The Board 
of Commissioners shall determine the style, size, and placement on a case-by-case 
basis.  In general, the plaque, sign, or marker shall blend or compliment the facility 
or area.  Any plaque, sign, or marker approved by the Board must meet all County 
and Town regulations when applicable.    

J. The County will make every effort to preserve any dedication plaque or other 
dedicated object such as a tree, bench, etc.  If necessary, due to repair of 
surrounding areas, construction or redesign of an area or facility, the plaque or 
dedication object may be relocated.  If the plaque or other dedication object cannot 
continue to be maintained or after a reasonable period of time, it may be removed 
by the County.   

K. The County Commissioners may waive or modify any requirement of this policy as it 
deems appropriate on a case-by-case basis. 

VI. APPLICABILITY 

This policy governs only those applications made to request Watauga County buildings, 
structures, memorials, plaques, markers, areas, facilities and spaces naming or renaming 
opportunities. 
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VII. LIMITATIONS 

A. Although the Board of County Commissioners should be sensitive to the need for 
continuity in designating Naming Opportunities and to the recognition given to 
generous donors throughout its history, it cannot guarantee the continued 
designation of a Naming Opportunity. 

B. Designation of a Naming Opportunity will only apply to that particular County 
building, structure, memorial, plaque, marker, area, or facility and the name cannot 
be transferred to another County building, structure, memorial, plaque, marker, 
area, or facility without being proposed using the formal process outlined in the 
Policy. 

C. The use and ownership of any County facility, property, or space may change; 
consequently, the designation of a Naming Opportunity is not a guarantee that the 
use or ownership of the County building, structure, memorial, plaques, marker, area, 
or facility will remain the same in perpetuity. 

D. The naming of any County building, structure, memorial, plaques, marker, area, or 
facility by the Board of County Commissioners shall not create a property interest in 
the Naming Opportunity. 

VIII. RESPONSIBILITY 

A. The County Manager is responsible for monitoring and ensuring regular review of 
this Policy. 

B. All costs associated with the publication of the notice shall be paid by the applicant.  
If the designation is approved by the County Commissioners, all costs associated 
with the signage and installation shall be the responsibility of the applicant. 

C. Any individual, family, group or organization sponsoring a dedication or memorial 
must provide sufficient funds to purchase, install and maintain any plaque or other 
form of label associated with the recognition.   

D. The County will make every effort to preserve any dedication plaque or other 
dedicated object such as a tree, bench, etc.   

E. If the dedication includes the gift of a tree or other plant, the County will provide its 
regular standard of landscape care for the planting.  If the planting does not survive, 
the County is not obligated to provide a replacement.   

F. The County Commissioners may waive or modify any requirement of this policy as it 
deems appropriate on a case-by-case basis. 

 



AGENDA ITEM 5: 

PUBLIC HEARING TO ALLOW CITIZEN COMMENT ON THE FY 2023 PROPOSED 
BUDGET 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
A public hearing has been scheduled to allow citizen comment on the Manager's Recommended 
Budget for Fiscal Year 2023.  At the conclusion of the public hearing, you may wish to schedule 
an additional work session to make any additional changes prior to staff preparing the budget 
ordinance for adoption at one of the Board’s June meetings.  A list of the changes to the 
recommended budget during the Board’s work session has been included.  Also, attached is a list 
of the remaining ARP funds that the Board allocated to non-profits.  These allocations are one-
time non-reoccurring and will be disbursed in the current Fiscal Year 2021-2022 budget and have 
no impact on the 2022-2023 budget.       
 
Direction from the Board is requested. 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 
 
THE WATAUGA COUNTY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 

2022/2023 HAS BEEN SUBMITTED TO THE WATAUGA COUNTY BOARD OF 

COMMISSIONERS AS OF TUESDAY, MAY 3, 2022.  A COPY OF THE PROPOSED 

BUDGET IS AVAILABLE FOR PUBLIC INSPECTION ONLINE AT 

WWW.WATAUGACOUNTY.ORG; IN THE COUNTY MANAGER’S OFFICE LOCATED IN 

THE WATAUGA COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING; AND AT THE PUBLIC 

LIBRARIES IN BOONE, BLOWING ROCK AND THE WESTERN WATAUGA 

COMMUNITY CENTER.  A PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PROPOSED BUDGET SHALL BE 

HELD ON TUESDAY, MAY 24, 2022, AT 5:30 P.M. TO ALLOW PUBLIC COMMENT AT 

WHICH TIME ANY PERSONS WHO WISH TO BE HEARD ON THE BUDGET MAY 

APPEAR.  THE BUDGET HEARING WILL BE HELD IN THE COMMISSIONERS’ BOARD 

ROOM LOCATED IN THE WATAUGA COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING AT 814 

WEST KING STREET, BOONE, NORTH CAROLINA.  IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS, 

PLEASE CALL 265-8000. 

 

JOHN WELCH 
CHAIRMAN 

 
 

http://www.wataugacounty.org/


Revenues Expenditures
869                   105890‐469811 Children's Playhouse

(869)                 104199‐445100 General and Liability insurance

net change ‐$                 ‐$                 Overall Budget Increase

Budget Change Summary

General Fund



Non‐profits:

Children's Playhouse 3,000$                           

Appalachian Theater of the High Country, Inc. 15,000                          

CCClinic, Inc. 5,000                            

Hospitality House 2,000                            

WeCAN 2,000                            

Hunger & Health Coalition 6,000                            

OASIS, Inc. 55,000                          

W.A.M.Y. Community Action, Inc. 5,000                            

Daniel Boone Native Gardens 2,000                            

Club 12 Inc. 5,000                               

Total funded 100,000$                    

American Rescue Plan Funds allocated to Non‐profits utilizing existing 

current funding



 

· -

HIGH COUNTRY 
ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS • 

ALL REAL ESTATE IS LOCAL AND SO ARE WE . 

P.O. Box 607 • Boone, NC 28607 • www.highcountryrealcors.org • Phone 828.262.5437 • Fax 828.262.1530 

Watauga Board of Commissioners 
814 W. King Street 
Boone, NC 28607 

RE: 2022-2023 Budget 

Dear Board of Commissioners, 

May 1, 2022 

Thank you for partnering with the High Country Association of REAL TORS® to 
support the Housing Needs Assessment. That information will help us address 
housing affordability and housing availability going forward. Thank you for your 
leadership in getting that done. 

Watauga County is a premier destination to live and because of that we're facing a 
shortage of homes for sale on the market, and now an increased demand for lots, 
parcels of land, and for the permitting. That is why one of our priorities is to support 
the Appalachian District Health Department as they staff Environmental Health 
positions, meet the current demand of development, and provide the best possible 
customer service to the public. 

Therefore, we are submitting this letter of support for their request of $945,555 
for the next fiscal year. 

We look forward to working with the county to sustain this growth and Watauga 
County as an affordable place to live, work, and raise a family, and a place for future 
generations to enjoy. 

Sincerely, 

... 
Jim Lewis 
President 

ALL REAL E STATE IS LOCAL AND SO ARE W E . 



Blank Page 
 
 



AGENDA ITEM 6: 

PROPOSED PROCLAMATION FOR RESILIENT AND THRIVING COMMUNITIES WEEK; 
JUNE 6-12-2022 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Ms. Robyn Seamon on behalf of the Watauga Compassionate Community Initiative (WCCI) will 
submit and request the Board adopt a proclamation declaring June 6th-12th as the week of Resilient 
and Thriving Communities.  
 
Board action is requested to adopt the attached proclamation declaring June 6th through the 12th as 
the week of Resilient and Thriving Communities. 
 
  
 
 
 
  



1

Anita.Fogle

From: Robyn Seamon <robyn@apphealthcareconsulting.com>
Sent: Monday, May 2, 2022 11:47 AM
To: Anita.Fogle
Subject: Proclamation for June 6-12 Resilient and Thriving Communities Week- Please present to County 

Commissioners on 5/25 meeting
Attachments: Watauga County Proclamation .docx

Dear Anita, 
 
I spoke with you last week about Watauga Compassionate Community Initiative (WCCI)  desiring to submit a 
proclamation asking that June 6th‐12th be proclaimed Resilient and Thriving Communities Week. I have attached the 
proclamation and an explanatory item below:  
 
The WCCI formally began in 2017 as a collaborative community initiative that includes staff from local nonprofit 
agencies, governmental staff, private mental health professionals, school system staff, emergency responders, law 
enforcement, the faith community, university faculty, staff and students, and numerous community volunteers.  The 
mission for the WCCI is to:  “promote health and resiliency in our community and to effectively prevent, recognize, and 
treat trauma by creating safe, stable, nurturing environments and relationships through education, advocacy and policy 
change.”  The WCCI meets monthly, and accomplishes its works through the “Essentials of Childhood Framework” 
operating through the committees of awareness, data, events, and policy/prevention.  The WCCI has hosted the WCCI 
Conference for the past five years, including the recent conference held May 13 & 14, with the theme, “Rooted in 
Resilience:  Connection and Transformation.” The WCCI also is one of more than 45 local community collaboratives 
located throughout the state of North Carolina engaged in similar work in their communities.  Two years ago, these 
grassroots community collaboratives and interested state‐level staff and state child‐focused agencies formed a voluntary 
coalition, the Resilient North Carolina Collaborative Coalition (RNCCC), which is focused on policy change, and increasing 
awareness about trauma and adversity as well as preventing and treating trauma, and promoting well‐being.  This year, 
the RNCCC has submitted its first request for a statewide Proclamation of June 6‐12, 2022 as “Resilient & Thriving 
Communities Week,” and local community collaboratives across the state are seeking local proclamations with their 
counties, town and city councils, Boards of Education, and other municipalities to also declare the week of June 6‐12, 
2022 “Resilient and Thriving Communities Week.”  We look forward to increasing awareness around the topics of 
trauma and adversity as well as prevention and treatment.  We also look forward to highlighting and celebrating 
examples of what makes (Watauga/Boone) resilient and thriving, and how we can make it even more resilient and 
thriving.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.

 

 

Robyn Seamon, MA, BSN, RN, CTN‐B 
Appalachian Healthcare Training & Consulting

828‐260‐6141
 

 

robyn@apphealthcareconsulting.com
 

 

apphealthcareconsulting.com
 

 

PO Box 2324 Boone, NC 28607
 

  



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
 
COUNTY OF WATAUGA 

 
 

Resilient & Thriving Communities Week 2022 
 
WHEREAS, resilient and thriving communities are vital to our county's future health, 

success, and prosperity to ensure a strong foundation for everyone at all ages and stages of 
life; and  

 
WHEREAS, the science is clear that resilience is built, and that communities and 

systems play a key role in promoting safe, secure, nurturing environments for all; and  
 
WHEREAS, adverse childhood and life experiences, adverse community 

environments, and adverse climate events impact overall quality of life and wellbeing of an 
entire community; and  

 
WHEREAS, it is our collective responsibility to promote positive experiences, secure 

relationships, and supportive environments to buffer stress and adversity; and  
 
WHEREAS, investing in policies, programs, and strategies that address adversity and 

strengthen community resilience is essential to the health of our county; and  
 
WHEREAS, Watauga County encourages all agencies, schools, faith-based 

organizations, healthcare systems, elected leaders, businesses, and individuals to collaborate 
to strengthen our communities. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, we, the Watauga County Board of County Commissioners do 

hereby proclaim June 6 through June 12, 2022, as Resilient & Thriving Communities Week 
in Watauga County and encourages all residents to become informed about the impact of 
adversity to create a county aware of and actively practicing resilience strategies that benefit 
all individuals toward communities of hope and healing. 

ADOPTED this the 24th day of May, 2022. 

 
       __________________________________ 
       Billy Kennedy, Vice-Chairman 
ATTEST:      Watauga County Board of Commissioners 
 
___________________________ 
Anita J. Fogle, Clerk to the Board 
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AGENDA ITEM 7: 

REQUEST TO APPLY FOR NC SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION GRANT FOR INVESTIGATION 
EQUIPMENT TO AID IN THE INVESTIGATION OF INTERNET CRIMES AGAINST 
CHILDREN 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Major Redmon, Watauga County Sheriff' s Office, will request Board approval to apply for a grant 
from the NC Sheriff's Association. The grant requires no match.  The grant would pay for 
equipment to assist in the investigation and prosecution of internet crimes against children in North 
Carolina. The amount requested for equipment is $47,822.56. 
 
Board authorization is required to allow the Sheriff’s Office to apply for the grant from the NC 
Sheriff's Association in the amount of $47,822.56. 
 
  

























AGENDA ITEM 8: 
 
CHANGE ORDERS FOR DESIGN BUILD SERVICES 
 
MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 

Mr. Robert Marsh, Maintenance Director, on July 2021 requested approval of a change order with 
Muter Construction for additional Design-Build services on County facilities.  The additional 
services were for new roofs and HVAC replacements at the Human Services Building and the Law 
Enforcement Center.  The proposed construction of the storage building has been removed and the 
County will utilize space at the existing Armory facility when it becomes available.  The Board 
approved the change order for designs on the roofs and HVAC replacements.   
 
The current change order is for the actual construction of the roofs, HVAC unit replacements, and 
additional work required around the courthouse as noted in the July 2021 meeting.  The cost of 
construction is $2,410,747.26. 
 
Adequate funds are available in the current FY 2021-2022 budget and CIP reserve to cover the 
requested change order. 
 
Board action is required to approve the Change Order in the amount of $2,410,747.26 for the roof 
and HVAC replacements at the Law Enforcement and Human Services Center and the additional 
work at the Courthouse. 
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AGENDA ITEM 9: 

PARKS AND RECREATION OUT-OF-STATE TRAVEL REQUEST 
 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Mr. Poulos, Parks and Recreation Director, will request Board approval for Ms. Keron Poteat, 
Parks and Recreation Manager, to travel to Orlando, FL to serve as the Special Olympics tennis 
coach. All costs with the exception of Ms. Poteat’s time are covered.  
 
Board approval is required to authorize the out-of-state travel.   
 
 
 
  

























AGENDA ITEM 10: 

TAX MATTERS  
A. Monthly Collections Report 

  

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Mr. Larry Warren, Tax Administrator, will present the Monthly Collections Report and be 
available for questions and discussion. 
 
The report is for information only; therefore, no action is required. 
 
 
  



Monthly Collections Report

Watauga County

Current Month 
Collections

Current Month 
Percentage

Current   FY 
Collections

Current FY 
Percentage

Previous FY 
Percentage

General County
Taxes 2021 151,196.37 36,380,598.01 98.30% 98.56%
Prior Year Taxes 27,924.35 332,836.72
Solid Waste User Fees 18,406.24 2,593,848.35 97.19% 97.46%
Green Box Fees 1.75 411.86 NA NA

Total County Funds $197,528.71 $39,307,694.94

Fire Districts
Foscoe Fire 2,508.33 471,552.25 98.90% 98.82%
Boone Fire 2,479.65 894,749.00 98.34% 98.47%
Fall Creek Service Dist. 272.90 9,638.21 98.62% 96.89%
Beaver Dam Fire 814.83 99,492.03 94.41% 97.01%
Stewart Simmons Fire 811.51 254,523.90 98.59% 98.59%
Zionville Fire 527.44 112,634.50 96.47% 96.87%
Cove Creek Fire 2,382.30 240,266.78 97.49% 97.79%
Shawneehaw Fire 757.84 105,424.29 98.45% 97.67%
Meat Camp Fire 1,289.02 207,667.54 96.28% 97.71%
Deep Gap Fire 1,499.17 184,853.57 97.14% 97.67%
Todd Fire 367.42 61,945.58 97.43% 98.84%
Blowing Rock Fire 1,571.12 497,181.30 98.35% 99.29%
M.C. Creston Fire 211.46 5,634.81 97.48% 91.00%
Foscoe Service District 270.65 74,504.27 98.54% 97.87%
Beech Mtn. Service Dist. 0.26 1,659.57 99.94% 99.94%
Cove Creek Service Dist. 0.00 324.15 100.00% 100.00%
Shawneehaw Service Dist 30.96 6,357.20 97.48% 94.34%

$15,521.96 $3,218,770.74

Towns
Boone 14,838.51 6,671,839.85 99.02% 98.98%
Municipal Services 173.20 206,981.55 98.87% 98.23%
Boone MV Fee NA NA NA NA
Blowing Rock NA NA NA NA
Seven Devils NA NA NA NA
Beech Mountain NA NA NA NA

Total Town Taxes $15,011.71 $6,878,821.40

Total Amount Collected $228,062.38 $49,405,287.08
 

__________________________________Tax Collections Director

__________________________________Tax Administrator

Bank deposits of the following amounts have been made and credited to the account of Watauga County. The 
reported

totals do not include small shortages and overages reported to the Watauga County Finance Officer

Monthly Report April 2022



AGENDA ITEM 10: 

TAX MATTERS  
B. Refunds and Releases 

 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Mr. Larry Warren will present the Refunds and Releases Reports.  Board action is required to 
accept the Refunds and Releases Reports. 
 
 
 
  



 

04/29/2022 14:24    |WATAUGA COUNTY |P      1
Larry.Warren        |RELEASES - 04/01/2022 TO 04/29/2022 |tncrarpt

 
CAT YEAR BILL EFF DATE VALUE
PROPERTY JUR

OWNER NAME AND ADDRESS REASON REF NO CHARGE AMOUNT
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

 
 

  1748928 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNER RE 2021    32555 04/29/2022               0 F05                    1,535.36
PO BOX 1727                             2848-77-0075-000        F05 G01                    7,279.39
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8108 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020               8,814.75
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1748928 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNER RE 2021    32573 04/29/2022               0 F05                    1,092.34

PO BOX 1727                             2848-77-2068-000        F05 G01                    5,178.95
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8109 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020               6,271.29
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32523 04/29/2022               0 F05                       49.90

PO BOX 1727                             2848-65-6873-000        F05 G01                      236.56
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8107 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020                 286.46
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32553 04/29/2022               0 F05                       35.79

PO BOX 1727                             2848-75-5074-000        F05 G01                      169.66
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8106 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020                 205.45
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32554 04/29/2022               0 F05                    2,760.21

PO BOX 1727                             2848-76-7939-000        F05 G01                   13,086.62
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8105 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020              15,846.83
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32928 04/29/2022               0 F05                       25.59

PO BOX 1727                             2857-56-4591-000        F05 G01                      121.30
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8104 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020                 146.89
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32929 04/29/2022               0 F05                        9.10

PO BOX 1727                             2857-66-3632-000        F05 G01                       43.12
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8103 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020                  52.22
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32958 04/29/2022               0 F05                      227.97

PO BOX 1727                             2858-04-3931-000        F05 G01                    1,080.85
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8102 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020               1,308.82
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

04/29/2022 14:24    |WATAUGA COUNTY |P      2
Larry.Warren        |RELEASES - 04/01/2022 TO 04/29/2022 |tncrarpt

 
CAT YEAR BILL EFF DATE VALUE
PROPERTY JUR

OWNER NAME AND ADDRESS REASON REF NO CHARGE AMOUNT
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

 
 

  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32976 04/29/2022               0 F05                       69.45
PO BOX 1727                             2858-13-3870-000        F05 G01                      329.25
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8101 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020                 398.70
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1729290 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    33023 04/29/2022               0 F05                       38.59

PO BOX 1727                             2858-24-2425-000        F05 G01                      182.96
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8100 _______________
BLOWING ROCK, NC 28605                  PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020                 221.55
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1762767 BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAIN CLUB PROPERTY OWNERS RE 2021    32939 04/29/2022               0 F05                       79.73

C/O IPM                                 2857-87-2970-000        F05 G01                      378.01
PO BOX 580                              TAX RELEASES                  8099 _______________
ARDEN, NC 28704                         PROPERTY ACQUIRED BY POA IN 2020                 457.74
                                        COMMON AREA EXEMPTED                    

 
  1754898 HIRSCHHORN, MARTIN                      RE 2017    24176 04/29/2022          50,330 G01                      177.66

3215 SAINT CHARLES PL                   2808-90-0220-002        C03 
                                        REFUND RELEASE                8112
BOCA RATON, FL 33434                    INCORRECT SQUARE FOOTAGE                

 
  1754898 HIRSCHHORN, MARTIN                      RE 2018    24302 04/29/2022          50,330 G01                      177.66

3215 SAINT CHARLES PL                   2808-90-0220-002        C03 
                                        REFUND RELEASE                8113
BOCA RATON, FL 33434                    INCORRECT SQUARE FOOTAGE                

 
  1754898 HIRSCHHORN, MARTIN                      RE 2019    24598 04/29/2022          50,330 G01                      202.83

3215 SAINT CHARLES PL                   2808-90-0220-002        C03 
                                        REFUND RELEASE                8114
BOCA RATON, FL 33434                    INCORRECT SQUARE FOOTAGE                

 
  1754898 HIRSCHHORN, MARTIN                      RE 2020     5555 04/29/2022          50,330 G01                      202.83

3215 SAINT CHARLES PL                   2808-90-0220-002        C03 
                                        REFUND RELEASE                8115
BOCA RATON, FL 33434                    INCORRECT SQUARE FOOTAGE                

 
  1754898 HIRSCHHORN, MARTIN                      RE 2021    24493 04/29/2022          50,330 G01                      202.83

3215 SAINT CHARLES PL                   2808-90-0220-002        C03 
                                        REFUND RELEASE                8116
BOCA RATON, FL 33434                    INCORRECT SQUARE FOOTAGE                

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

04/29/2022 14:24    |WATAUGA COUNTY |P      3
Larry.Warren        |RELEASES - 04/01/2022 TO 04/29/2022 |tncrarpt

 
CAT YEAR BILL EFF DATE VALUE
PROPERTY JUR

OWNER NAME AND ADDRESS REASON REF NO CHARGE AMOUNT
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

 
 

  1593346 LAMB, JAMES AND PATTY                   PP 2020     3524 04/29/2022               0 SWF                       80.00
1129 CREEKSIDE DRIVE                    593346999               F12 G01                       81.00
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8110 F12                       10.05
CONOVER, NC 28613                       SOLD MAY 2019 TO PETE AND ANN HUNT      G01L                       8.10
                                                                                F12L                       1.01

_______________
         180.16

 
  1593346 LAMB, JAMES AND PATTY                   PP 2021     3064 04/29/2022               0 SWF                       80.00

1129 CREEKSIDE DRIVE                    593346999               F12 G01                       78.59
                                        TAX RELEASES                  8111 F12                        9.75
CONOVER, NC 28613                       SOLD MAY  2019                          G01L                       7.86
                                                                                F12L                        .98

_______________
         177.18

 
DETAIL SUMMARY COUNT: 18    RELEASES - TOTAL         251,650       35,331.85
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   RELEASES - CHARGE SUMMARY FOR ALL CLERKS

 
YEAR CAT CHARGE AMOUNT

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
 

2017 RE G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      177.66
_______________

2017 TOTAL          177.66
 

2018 RE G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      177.66
_______________

2018 TOTAL          177.66
 

2019 RE G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      202.83
_______________

2019 TOTAL          202.83
 

2020 RE G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      202.83
2020 PP F12   BLOWING ROCK FIRE PP                    10.05
2020 PP F12L  BLOWING ROCK FIRE LATE LIST              1.01
2020 PP G01   WATAUGA COUNTY PP                       81.00
2020 PP G01L  WATAUGA COUNTY LATE LIST                 8.10
2020 PP SWF   SANITATION USER FEE                     80.00

_______________
2020 TOTAL          382.99

 
2021 RE F05   STEWART SIMMONS FIRE RE              5,924.03
2021 RE G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                   28,289.50
2021 PP F12   BLOWING ROCK FIRE PP                     9.75
2021 PP F12L  BLOWING ROCK FIRE LATE LIST               .98
2021 PP G01   WATAUGA COUNTY PP                       78.59
2021 PP G01L  WATAUGA COUNTY LATE LIST                 7.86
2021 PP SWF   SANITATION USER FEE                     80.00

_______________
2021 TOTAL       34,390.71

 
SUMMARY TOTAL       35,331.85
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   RELEASES - JURISDICTION SUMMARY FOR ALL CLERKS

 
JUR  YEAR CHARGE AMOUNT

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
 

C03 2017 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      177.66
C03 2018 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      177.66
C03 2019 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      202.83
C03 2020 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      202.83
C03 2021 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                      202.83

_______________
C03 TOTAL          963.81

 
F05 2021 F05   STEWART SIMMONS FIRE RE              5,924.03
F05 2021 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY RE                   28,086.67

_______________
F05 TOTAL       34,010.70

 
F12 2020 F12   BLOWING ROCK FIRE PP                    10.05
F12 2020 F12L  BLOWING ROCK FIRE LATE LIST              1.01
F12 2020 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY PP                       81.00
F12 2020 G01L  WATAUGA COUNTY LATE LIST                 8.10
F12 2020 SWF   SANITATION USER FEE                     80.00
F12 2021 F12   BLOWING ROCK FIRE PP                     9.75
F12 2021 F12L  BLOWING ROCK FIRE LATE LIST               .98
F12 2021 G01   WATAUGA COUNTY PP                       78.59
F12 2021 G01L  WATAUGA COUNTY LATE LIST                 7.86
F12 2021 SWF   SANITATION USER FEE                     80.00

_______________
F12 TOTAL          357.34

 
SUMMARY TOTAL       35,331.85

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



AGENDA ITEM 10: 

TAX MATTERS  
C. Request to File Untimely Appeals 

 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Mr. Warren will request the Board serving in its capacity as the Board of E&R to allow for the 
consideration of hearing the untimely appeals.  
 
Board action in the capacity as the Board of E&R is required to allow for the hearing of the 
untimely appeals.  
 
 
 
  



 
WATAUGA COUNTY TAX ADMINISTRATION 
 

Courthouse, Suite 21 – 842 West King Street – Boone, NC 28607 
(828) 265-8021 – FAX (828) 264-3230 

 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 
TO:        Deron Geouque, County Manager 
 
CC:        Anita Fogle, Clerk to the Board 
 
FROM:         Larry Warren, Tax Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:   Requests to file untimely appeals 
 
DATE:        05/16/2022 
 
 
The Board of E&R convened on April 6, 2022 and adjourned April 29, 2022 for the taking of applications to appeal 
2022 property values. I have enclosed a list of taxpayers wishing to file an untimely appeal for reasons listed on the 
attached document. I would like to present the attached list to the Board of Commissioners, also serving as the 2022 
Board of E & R, at our Board Meeting on May 24, 2022 for their consideration of allowing the untimely appeals. 
 
Thank you. 

 



Untimely Requests to Appeal 2022 Property Value

Name Parcel Number Reason for Late Request

John Matthews 1899‐96‐0457‐000

Original notice was returned to the tax office with an incorrect 

mailing address and sent back out with an updated mailing address 

and received late by owner.

Justin LaNasa Multiple Parcels

I received my notices of value changes on April 29 th the USPS must 

need help.

I am requesting the ability to appeal a few of the nine properties in 

your county. I own due to what appears as an oversight seeing how I 

bought 3 of those parcels on Dec 14 2021 and they have almost 

doubled in value in 16 days 

Scott and Jo Christian 1878‐64‐4003‐000

For property address/parcel number information, I've attached a 
copy of the Notice of Value Change that we discussed.  As we 
discussed, we are working out of town right now and just received 
this notice which is dated April 6th.  Given that it went in the mail 
the 6th or 7th and mail is taking at least a week right now (even local 
mail), only having until the 26th of the same month to file an appeal 
is just too limited a time (even if we were at home and hadn't had 
to wait for the mail to be forwarded to us).  

Bill Wilson Multiple Parcels

I and my family own a farm in Valle Crucis (parcel 1879‐96‐1110, 

parcel 1879‐95‐5723, and parcel 1879‐95‐0647).

I was transported to Atrium Wake Forest Medical Center (Winston‐

Salem) in March 2022 due to a medical emergency. The ongoing 

health issues subsequent to this episode‐‐the first of several 

interventions‐‐prevented me during April from being aware of and 

addressing the change in the appraisal of the farm, and missing the 

April 26 deadline. I respectfully request a waiver of the April 26 

deadline and ask for a new date to file an appeal. 

Michael and Denise Smith 1961‐75‐4815‐000

Delayed in filing appeal because we were waiting for our fee 

appraisal.

Frank Barry Multiple

I have two problems with the recent notice I received, the first being 

that there was insufficient time to respond, and the second being 

the valuations themselves. 

(1) The notice was dated April 6, but I don't believe I actually 

received the letter until several days later and was out of town for 

about a week between that date and the 26th when appeals were 

due, according to the letter.  I did not have sufficient time to both 

read and respond to the notice. For such a drastic change in 

valuation (from 2014) there should have been more time to respond.

Bill Reilly 1941‐60‐4709‐000

We recently received our notice of value change on our property at 107 
Rhododendron Drive, Beech Mountain, NC.  However, we did not 

receive this until the 30th of April, past the due date to appeal.  Is there 
any way we can appeal this appraisal as we suspect this value does 
not reflect the value of the house.  The last appraisal on February 21, 
2021 was at market value of $171,000 and that was the tax base for 
the 2021 tax year.  The house was built new in 2020 with no additional 
additions or renovations to the structure.  The house is a single story 
structure that is 1260 square feet.  I know that my neighbor next door is 
about 1600 square feet and his appraisal was only $207,000.  The new 
appraised value is now at $485,300.  This seems extremely high for a 
building of this size and construction.

Kenneth Beam 2900‐84‐8033‐000

I recently received just last week (while I was out of town) the 

revaluation of my property at 440 Poplar Hill Drive.  Apparently there 

must have been an issue with the mail, as this was not received in a 

timely manner for me to have an opportunity to address the 

revaluation of the value of my property at 440 Poplar Hill Drive, 

Boone, North Carolina.



I reached out to my next‐door neighbor, Nathan Bland, this morning 

and he said it would be an untimely appeal, but to reach out to you.  

I certainly hope that you will give me consideration.

Mickey Greene 1991‐64‐7461‐000 Wife is terminal and been with her at the hospital.

Stanley Zakarin 1940‐99‐4874‐000 Dear Mr. Warren,

I Received my reappraisal notice on Monday, May 2.  I hope due to 

late mail delivery you will still consider my appeal.  My house on 

Beech Mountain is my family’s vacation house. I have been told that 

a long view makes a house more valuable.  My house at

406 St. Andrews Rd. is the only house on St Andrews without a 

Mountain View. I am requesting a reappraisal.  

Thank you for your time.

Arlene Zakarin

Parcel Number 1940‐99‐4874000

Kelvin Hoots Multiple

Been out of town for 2 1/2 weeks, realizes he's late but wants us to 

reconsider.

Michael Hurst 2807‐78‐4444‐000

Thank you for responding. I apologize for not submitting the appeal 

during the window.  The two notices (we have two Parcels) were 

mailed April 6th.  Unfortunately my son put these letters and other 

mail in our garage and I did not find them until this week.  I would 

also like to point out I am not appealing the reappraisal on our 

adjoining Parcel 2807‐78‐3422‐000 (466 Laurel Ln) which is around a 

70% increase.  This appeal is only for Parcel 2807‐78‐4444‐00 which is 

<0.3 acres, on a steep hillside and has a driveway easement.  As I 

understand the letter, the parcel's value is going from $25,500 to 

$61,300.  

Mike Garrison 1971‐60‐8855‐000

Hello, I am emailing to appeal attached reappraised property value. I 

just received the “notice of value” change. I know the mail has been 

messed up due to the covid with several items

Sandy Deal Multiple

I would like to appeal my property re‐evaluation dated April 6, 2022. 

I reside out‐of‐state for the months of November through early May 

and was unable to make a timely appeal. The parcel numbers for my 

property are 1982‐06‐9984‐000 and 1982‐16‐6607‐000. I truly 

appreciate your attention to this matter,and if it is not a viable 

request and you cannot honor it,I understand.

              Thank you for your time,Sandra L. Deal     946 Old Highway 

421

Linda Gomez 2858‐98‐8089‐000
This is Linda Gomez, owner of 3269 Powder Horn Mt Rd in Deep Gap.

We received our statement of revaluation on April 8, 2022.

We have studied the sales at PHM and want to make an appeal, but I find the deadline was April 26, 2022.

I should be able to have at least 30 days from the time I got my statement until the deadline.

I have looked at 15 different properties that have sold from 2020‐2021.

Based on my numbers, our property should have been revalued in the mid $400’s rather than $558K.

Please give me a chance to present my case.

Leigh & Pamela Dunston 2817‐04‐2252‐000

It appears that your April 6, notice wasn't received by us in a timely 
manner due to not being forwarded to our Florida address before we 
left Florida on April 28. Since this value change represents about 
seven times the current value, we would like an opportunity to file a 
late appeal in which will include the following:

1. This property is not a separate single family lot but represents a 
portion of our family home for over 50 years, which is primarily in 
Caldwell County. The property includes a portion of our driveway area 
and separate garage. The garage is over 100 years old and non 
conforming because it virtually sits on the property line. The garage is 
the only improvement on this parcel and would probably have to be 
demolished, if other improvements are contemplated, because it is non 
confirming.

George Valcarcel 2829‐43‐8284‐000

Having been away from our home, I am in receipt of your 

correspondence dated April 6th, 2022.  As a product of that I have 

not been able to respond until this moment.

We do not agree with the Tax Increase assumed for our property and 

wish to appeal.



We realize that we are past a deadline of April 26, 2022 but this is 

the first opportunity for us to respond.  Would you please help us 

appeal this increase we are not in agreement with for our property?

Suzanna Brauer 2910‐17‐8129‐000

On Friday, we received the newly appraised value for our home at 

246 Blanwood Drive in Boone, NC. The letter was stuck at our 

neighbor's house (a common occurrence for mail on our street, for 

some reason), and we did not receive it until after the appeal 

deadline. Thus, we would like to make a request for an untimely 

appeal. Please let us know if this will be possible.

Mary Magrinat 2838‐39‐0422‐000

I am writing about our real estate tax appraisal for 2022.  I realize 

that the normal appeal window has closed but we just received the 

notice which for some reason was delivered by the post office very 

late.  I hope that it will be possible for the county commissioners to 

hear our appeal.  As you can see from the attached, the increase on 

our home lot is 44% and on our driveway lot 357%.  We think that 

these increases are not realistic with market value. 

Steve Zohlman 1941‐42‐5589‐000

On April 14 I spoke with Sam at Watauga County 
regarding the new tax appraisal on our home on Beech 
Mountain. I asked for the process to appeal the new 
appraisal as it was an increase of over 130%. Sam gave 
me the information but neglected to inform me that there 
was a deadline of April 15.
We would like to discuss the new much higher appraisal 
with your board.  

I ask that you please consider accepting an appeal from us 
and give us an opportunity to work this out with your board

Eric Augustus Multiple

  First I would like to apologize for filing a late dispute for our 
properties.  We were in Beech Mountain when the new "Notice of value 
changes" were mailed.  Our mailing address is in Florida and we were 
in Beech Mountain during the mailing.  We returned to Florida this past 
week to find these notices

Bill Dotson 2858‐98‐2567‐000

I am requesting this extension due to the fact that my daughter who 

lives in Summerville, SC had surgery on April 13, 2022 in 

Summerville. I was with her from April 12 thru April 19, 2022 and 

didn't receive this until I got home.

Charlotte Hall Multiple

Her email was blank but subject line said Property Appraisal and 

filing and appeal.

Chris Buckridge 1940‐65‐7729‐000

     Pursuant to our recent conversations, I would like to petition the 

Watauga County Tax Administrator on behalf of my mother, Betty 

Sue Buckridge, for relief from missing the appraisal appeals deadline 

for property in Watauga County (Parcel Number 1940‐65‐7729‐000). 

On 13 March of this year, my mother suffered a significant medical 

issue which required emergency hospitalization, and she has yet to 

fully recover. (Both of my parents are in their 80s and my father 

continues to assist my mother throughout recovery.) Mother had 

abdominal surgery to remove an intestinal blockage shortly after she 

was admitted to hospital, and has either been in hospital or recovery 

(including home health care, PT, etc.) since that date. My father 

continues to assist w/ her recovery, and neither was able to provide 

a timely appeal to the latest Watauga County Property Reappraisal 

dated April 2022.



Elliot Klayman Multiple

I received the letter in San Diego which took some time to arrive 
because of the pattern of slow postal service. I looked at it casually at 
the time, put it aside, and intended to take issue with the assessment. I 
had noticed the assessed value was a substantial jump in the valuation 
based on a sale/purchase of the property that occurred just three and 
one-half (3 1/2) years earlier. It increased by 37% in that short interim, 
or about 12% a year. I knew that two of the six units within our Home 
Owners' Association were selling or sold, but I did not know the sale 
price, but intended to try to locate that information. In the interim we 
went to Ohio and Phoenix on business which diverted my focus. Also, 
by the time I got back home and became aware of   new sale price 
information from the Zillow web site (which may not have been 
available at the time I received the letter); and found the letter buried 
under other paper work, it had run past the date of the normal appeal 
by several days.

William Trapani 2828‐06‐6197‐000 My wife and I had to visit  Florida

twice in the last 15 days to help sick parents and those two trips 
prevented us from filing an appeal earlier.

Cleve Ray Multiple

MR WARREN I WOULD LIKE TO APEAL MY TAXES AS THEY SEAM 
WAY OFF .I HAVE BEEN SICK FOR SOME DAYS HAVEING TO 
HAVE AND OPT ON MY EARS SO I AM SORRY I AM LATE JUST 
NOW STARTED BACK TO WORK ANY HELP YOU CAN GIVE 
WOULD BE GREAT THANKS CLEVE J RAY

Tom Eller 1964‐22‐8378‐000 No Reason given.

Charles Welch 1888‐29‐6018‐000

Thought they were appealing but mistakenly filled out an application 

for exemption.

Wayne Middleton 2913‐56‐4862‐000 Total Knee Replacement Surgery



AGENDA ITEM 11: 

FINANCE MATTERS  
A. Juvenile Crime Prevention Council (JCPC) Budget Amendment 

 
 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Ms. Misty Watson, Finance Director, will request the Board approve a revised Juvenile Crime 
Prevention Council (JCPC) FY 2021-22 Funding Allocation Form.  Crossnore School was not able 
to utilize funds totaling $6,962.  The Council is recommending the $6,962 be allocated to WYN 
Youth Resource Center, Mountain Alliance and Juvenile Mediation in the amounts of $1,925, 
$3,638, and $1,399 respectively.   
 
In addition to the above, $24,500 was awarded to WYN for a new van.   
 
Board approval is required for the reallocation of funds and the $24,500 for WYN to purchase a 
new van. 
 
 
 
 
 
  



                  W A T A U G A   C O U N T Y 
                               FINANCE OFFICE 
   814 West King St., Room 216 - Boone, NC  28607  - Phone (828) 265-8007  Fax (828) 265-8006 
 
M E M O R A N D U M     
 
 TO:  Deron Geouque, County Manager 
 FROM: Misty Watson, Finance Director 
 SUBJECT: JCPC Budget Change & JCPC Expansion of Funds 
 DATE: May 4, 2022 
 
 
Attached please find a revised Juvenile Crime Prevention Council 2021-22 Funding Allocation 
form. Crossnore School was not able to utilize funds totaling $6,962.  Therefore, the Council is 
requesting the $6,962 be transferred to the other programs as follows: 
 
 WYN Youth Resource Center $1,925  
 Mountain Alliance   $3,638 

Juvenile Mediation   $1,399 
 
WYN Youth Resource Center will be utilizing these funds for summer camp trips.  Mountain 
Alliance will be utilizing these funds for camping, hiking and watersport equipment and vehicle 
maintenance.  Juvenile Mediation will be utilizing these funds for a laptop and storage furniture. 
Board approval of the revised Funding Allocation is requested.  
 
 
 
Attached please find additional awarded discretionary funds for the Juvenile Crime Prevention 
Council.   Western Youth Network was awarded additional funds in the current fiscal year totaling 
$24,500 to purchase a van; no match is required from the County for these additional funds.  The 
document summarizes the current allocation plus the addition of the discretionary funds.  Board 
approval is requested. 
 



 

$48,952      Rate: 30%  

OTHER OTHER
# Program Provider DPS-JCPC 

Funding
County Cash 

Match
Local Cash 

Match
Local In-

Kind
State/ 

Federal
Funds Total % Non 

DPS-JCPC 
Program 

Revenues

1 JCPC Admin $500 $500

2

Crossnore Watauga - Crossnore School & Children's 
Home

3

Juvenile Mediation - Mediation and Restorative 
Justice Center $11,076 $3,323 $14,399 23%

4

Project Challenge - Project Challenge North Carolina 
Inc. $49,108 $14,732 $63,840 23%

5

Sentencing Circles - Mediation and Restorative 
Justice Center $13,500 $4,050 $17,550 23%

6

Teen Leadership Development and After-School 
Program - Mountain Alliance $18,928 $5,678 $24,606 23%

7 Youth Resource Center - Western Youth Network $70,564 $13,819 $7,350 $91,733 23%

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

    TOTALS: $163,676 $41,602 $7,350 $212,628 23%

County
2021-2022 .

Amount of Unallocated Funds      

Amount of funds reverted back to DPS      Chairperson, Juvenile Crime Prevention Council           (Date)

Discretionary Funds added      

                check type                             initial plan    update    final    

Chairperson, Board of County Commissioners             (Date)                        
or County Finance Officer

Reviewed by_____________________________________
Area Consultant Date

Reviewed by_____________________________________
Program Assistant Date

Verified by_____________________________________
Designated State Office Staff Date ver 03/02/21

 -----DPS Use Only-----

$24,500

 

DPS JCPC funds must be committed with a Program Agreement submitted in NC Allies and electronically signed by authorized officials.

LOCAL FUNDING

The above plan was derived through a planning process by the  Watauga
Juvenile Crime Prevention Council and represents the County’s Plan for use of these funds in FY 

Watauga County
  NC DPS - Community Programs - County Funding Plan

Available Funds:        $ $139,176      Local Match:          $
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AGENDA ITEM 11: 

FINANCE MATTERS 
B. Juvenile Crime Prevention Council (JCPC) FY 2023 Certification, Membership, and 

County Plan 
 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Ms. Misty Watson will present the Juvenile Crime Prevention Council (JCPC) Certification and 
County Plan as well as the membership roster for FY 2023.   
 
Board approval is requested for the certification, membership roster, and county plan. 
 
 
  



                  W A T A U G A   C O U N T Y 
                               FINANCE OFFICE 
   814 West King St., Room 216 - Boone, NC  28607  - Phone (828) 265-8007  Fax (828) 265-8006 
 
M E M O R A N D U M     
 
 
 
 TO:  Deron Geouque, County Manager 
 FROM: Misty Watson, Finance Director 
 SUBJECT: JCPC Certification, Membership, and County Plan for 2022-23  
 DATE: May 16, 2022 
 
 

Attached please find the annual Juvenile Crime Prevention Council Certification, 
membership recommendations, and County Plan for the coming fiscal year. These 
documents summarize the work done for the current fiscal year and the plan for the next 
fiscal year.   
 
Board approval is requested. 
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AGENDA ITEM 12: 

MISCELLANEOUS ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
A. Proposed Property & Liability Insurance and Workers Compensation Renewals 

Request 
 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
Renewal rates for property and liability insurance and workers compensation will be presented for 
the Board’s consideration.  The rate for property and liability is $237,921 or a $32,329 increase 
and the rate for workers compensation is $230,161; a $7,118 decrease.  Based on prior years’ 
claims experience, staff is recommending continuing the property deductible at $5,000.  The 
Manager’s recommended budget includes adequate funds to cover the insurance premiums. 
 
Board approval is requested to accept the renewals for property and liability insurance and workers 
compensation from the North Carolina Association of County Commissioners (NCACC), in the 
amount of $237,921 and $230,161 respectively. 
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AGENDA ITEM 12: 

MISCELLANEOUS ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
B. Proposed Human Services Parking Lot Agreement with Appalachian State 

University  
 

MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
The current lease with Appalachian State University is scheduled to expire in August.  The 
University is requesting the lease to be renewed.  Staff will request the University to revise the 
dates for the lot to be utilized.  Staff will bring the lease back for Board approval once it has been 
revised to reflect the changes.   
 
Board action is required to approve the lease with Appalachian State University to utilize the 
Human Services Parking Lot for football game days and special events as detailed in the lease.  
 
 
  

















AGENDA ITEM 12: 

MISCELLANEOUS ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
C. Announcements 

 
MANAGER’S COMMENTS: 
 
 
 
 
  



AGENDA ITEM 13: 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM 14: 

BREAK 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM 15: 

CLOSED SESSION 
Attorney/Client Matters – G. S. 143-318.11(a)(3) 
Land Acquisition – G. S. 143-318.11(a)(5)(i) 
 


	Approval of Minutes
	Approval of the May 24, 2022, Agenda
	Naming Application Request in Memory of Lawrence “Lan” O’Loughlin
	Public Hearing to Allow Citizen Comment on the FY 2023 Proposed Budget
	Proposed Proclamation for Resilient and Thriving Communities Week; June 6-12-2022
	Request to Apply for NC Sheriff’s Association Grant for Investigation Equipment to Aid in the Investigation of Internet Crimes Against Children
	Change Order for Design Build Services
	Parks and Recreation Out-of-State Travel Request
	Tax Matters
	A.  Monthly Collections Report
	B.  Refunds and Releases
	C.  Request to File Untimely Appeals

	Finance Matters
	A.  JCPC Budget Amendment
	B.  JCPC FY 2023 Certification, Membership, and County Plan

	Miscellaneous Administrative Matters
	A.  Proposed Property & Liability Insurance and Workers Compensation Renewals Request
	B.  Proposed Human Services Parking Lot Agreement with Appalachian Stated University
	C.  Announcements

	Public Comment
	Break
	Closed Session
	052422Agenda.pdf
	WATAUGA COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING
	COMMISSIONERS’ BOARD ROOM




